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Mr. Emmanuel Liban, Deputy Executive Officer, Environment Certified Mail 
Los Angeles County Metropolitan Transportation Authority Return Receipt Requested 
One Gateway Plaza Claim No. 7016 2070 0000 9794 8196 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 

COVERAGE UNDER GENERAL NATIONAL POLLUTANT DISCHARGE ELIMINATION 
SYSTEM PERMIT AND WASTE DISCHARGE REQUIREMENTS-LOS ANGELES COUNTY 
METROPOLITAN TRANSPORTATION AUTHORITY, REGIONAL CONNECTOR TRANSIT 
CORRIDOR PROJECT, LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA (NPDES NO. CAG994004, Cl-10323) 

Dear Mr. Liban: 

We have completed our review of your application for a permit to discharge groundwater to 
surface waters under the National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES). Based on 
the information provided, the proposed groundwater discharge from the project site meets the 
conditions to be regulated under Order No. R4-2013-0095, General National Pollutant 
Discharge Elimination System and Waste Discharge Requirements for Discharges of 
Groundwater from Construction and Project Dewatering to Surface Waters in Coastal 
Watersheds of Los Angeles and Ventura Counties, adopted by this Board on June 6, 2013. 

Enclosed are your Waste Discharge Requirements, which also serve as your NPDES permit, 
consisting of Order No. R4-2013-0095 and Monitoring and Reporting Program No. Cl-10323. 
The discharge limitations in Part V.A. Table 1, Table 3, Table 4, Table 6, Table 7 and Table 8 of 
the Effluent limitations of Order No. R4-2013-0095 for the specific constituents listed on the 
Table 1 with the enclosed Fact Sheet are applicable to your discharge. The groundwater 
discharge flows into Los Angeles River. Therefore, the mineral limitations in Attachment B.7.d 
of Order No. R4-2013-0095 are applicable to your discharge. In addition, the Los Angeles River 
Metal TMDL is applicable to your discharge. All other parts of the Order applies, including but 
not limited to narrative effluent and receiving water limitations. Prior to starting discharge, a 
representative sample of the effluent shall be obtained and analyzed to determine compliance 
with the discharge limitations. 

The Monitoring and Reporting Program requires you to implement the monitoring program on the 
effective date of coverage under this permit. All monitoring reports should be sent to the 
Regional Board, electronically by email to losangeles@waterboards.ca.gov. When submitting 
monitoring or technical reports to the Regional Board per these requirements, please include a 
reference to "Compliance File No. Cl-10323 and NPDES No. CAG994004", which will assure that 
the reports are directed to the appropriate file and staff. Also, please do not combine other reports 
with your monitoring reports. Submit each type of report as a separate document. 

The Regional Water Board is implementing a paperless office system to reduce paper use, 
increase efficiency and provide a more effective way for our staff, the public and interested 
parties to view water quality documents. Therefore, please convert all regulatory documents, 

IRMA Muriioz, CHAIR I SAMUEL UNGER, EXECUTIVE OFFICER 
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